Central Carroll Recreation Council
January 09, 2024
Virtual – Zoom Call


Robert Freter		President
Frank Roelke		Finksburg Baseball
Lona Greensfelder	Treasurer
Steve Krouse		Community Coordinator
Sharon Wallace		Central Carroll Soccer Club
Jeremy Simons		Gamber Lacrosse
Karen Sparks 		Rec Basketball/ Gamber Basketball
Jamie Noel		Recs & Park
Erin Topolsky		Karate
Deanna Wills		Mountain Bike Team
Terry Delph		Crusaders Football
Sue Grimm		CHE Soccer
Sue DiPietro		Field Hockey
Gary Reed		Football
Stacy D’Agostino	Secretary

Meeting was called to order at 7:11 by President Robert Freter.
Discussion Points
· Reminder that background checks are now paid by the council. County bills the council now.  Be sure to check the county’s website to make sure all your volunteers/coaches have had their background check.  
· To check if your volunteers are up to date on their background check, do the following:
·  https://www.carrollcountymd.gov/government/directory/recreation-parks/volunteer-recreation-councils/    Click on approved volunteers and latest pdf file will appear.  Looks like the pdf is updated every 3 weeks. 
· Cost of background checks is $3/person.  Be sure to send these checks to Lona now.
· Jamie to check if board members of individual groups that do not interact with children are required to have a background check.
· Central Carroll Rec’s previous Community Coordinator passed away this week.  Linda Silfee was not only the council’s Community Coordinator, but she also started the Coed High School soccer league for boys and girls that didn’t make the high school teams.  
· Robert reminded everyone that the council has money to support our programs.  The council simply asks each program that needs assistance to ask the council for money BEFORE making any necessary purchase.
· Reminder the fields open up for Spring programs on 3/15/24.
· Karen wanted to pass on that if you use Charles Carroll space, you will receive a key fob that grants you access to the space for your designated time.  If your time changes, you will need to work with the individuals that gave you the key fob to change the time.  If not, you will not be able to gain access to the building.
· Sue Grimm politely asked everyone to clean up your paint cans.  Since we don’t put the paint cans in the dumpster/trash they can pile up quickly.  She was kind enough to take the empty paint cans and dispose of them to avoid the pile from growing.
· Sue DiPietro confirmed with council we will continue to offer the same scholarships for high school seniors.  She will reach out to both Westminster and Winter Mills High School to give them requirements/details of the scholarship.
· Erin let the council know that she will not be able to continue the Karate program in the Spring.  She is hopeful she can pick it back up in the fall.  
· The group believes the dumpster at Deer Park will probably be put back in early March.
· 501C3 – Frank and Lona updated group.
· Expect to submit it within a week for Central Carroll Council.
· Waiting to hear back from Lisa Carroll regarding a few questions about Tier 2 programs: 
· Need to confirm if 501C4 acceptable for Gamber/Optimist.
· If incorporated, that’s a “no-no”, makes you a separate entity from Parks and Rec.
· Both Gamber Optimist and CHE have fulfilled Insurance requirements.
· Crusaders have their own EIN, are setup as 501C3 and have their own insurance.  They are incorporated.
· Anticipate setting up a meeting with ALL Tier 2 programs, Lisa Carroll, Frank and Lona to confirm all the necessary details to meet the Parks and Rec requirements.  The meeting will probably happen in February.
Community Coordinator Report:  Steve Krouse
· Reviewed Field Space Usage.  The latest spreadsheet version has been attached to the minutes email.
· Steve Krouse may work on creating a google doc that shows the latest changes.  Steve will be the only user granted change access.  This is a work in progress so until that is ready, please review the attached spreadsheet.  Will send out any changes until google doc is created.
· Field usage has fallen under historical use.  Fields we have always had access to (Sandymount and Deer Park) as well as the new Baker Fields at Deer Park.
· A few people have personally reached out to school/facilities for use.  We cannot do this; ALL requests must go through Steve.  
· More than likely any requests not coming from Rec Council will be denied.  Please always reach out to Steve and he will do his best to work with you on finding space.
· “Back dooring” requests by circumventing Steve often leads to Rec Councils competing against each other for space/permits.  Frankly, given the fact that Central Carroll is the smallest rec council, our leverage is smaller than other councils we would be competing against.
Treasurer Report:  Lona Greensfelder
· Porta Potties – Have the following:  1 on Memorial, 1 on Baker, 1 on Sandymount (end of parking lot), 1 or 2 on Main.  Please note that 1 on Magin and 1 on Main are provided by the county.
· Cost of porta potties is $78/month.  Lona needs to order 3 porta potties.  The council voted and approved this expenditure.
· Liquid Grow – received notice to pay for 4 applications on Deer Park and Sandymount fields.
· Early Spring, Late Spring, Grub in fall and weed kill. 
· Discussed that there should not be any pre emergence on Baker, Memorial, Magin and Main
· Cost is $10,151.73 for a year’s service.  The council voted and approved this expenditure.
· 501C Application – to apply for 501C costs $600.  The council voted and approved this expenditure.
· Since the council pre-paid liquid grow and spent an additional 10/11K to aerate the fields last year, the treasurer’s report shows an approximate 7k in the rears.
· A few groups owe monies for Fall.  Please contact Lona to pay.
· Gamber Football
· Crusaders Football

Next meeting will be March 12, 2024, at Mechanicsville Elementary School.
